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November 3, 2022

@ Board of Education Meeting Notes, October 31, 2022

Information Items:
We Need You Here Program Update: SRO Tyler Thornborrow updated the board on the We Need You
Here campaign which addresses attendance. Officer Thornborrow discussed examples of positive student
impacts and rewards including raffles, gift cards and treats provided by donations from local businesses. A
quarterly letter was provided to the board and will also be going out to local businesses outlining program
progress.

Summer School Report: Tom Dechant, Director of Pupil Services discussed last year's summer school
program which was held at Hillcrest and SCMS. Hillcrest offered 15 different classes and had 150 students
enrolled. SCMS offered 35 classes for 328 students. Shawano High School also held a credit recovery session
for 312 students. Band and orchestra camps were also held.

Action Items:

CESA 6 Evaluvation Models: Kurt Krizan, Interim Superintendent, introduced Wendy Dzurick, CESA
Consultant, who presented a formal evaluation system for the board to consider implementing. Ms. Dzurick
outlined the Central Office Performance Evaluation System (COPES) for district office staff and the District
Administrator Performance Evaluation System (DAPES) for the Superintendent. The systematic approach to
evaluation aligns with continuous improvement and includes goal setting, feedback, and reflection with
documentation and artifacts. There are set-up and annual costs which were also provided to the Board. The
Board approved adopting the evaluation system as presented.

Adoption of Final Budget for the 2022-2023 School Year: Denise Guex, presented changes to the
budget based on increase in state aid, which lowers the tax levy from 7.2% to 6.86%. Other factors in final
budget include open enrollment, special education and debt service. The Board adopted the amended
budget as presented.

Certification of the 2022-2023 District Tax Levy: The Board approved the total tax levy of 6.86%.
Start College Now Applications: Kurt Krizan presented three Start College Now applications for College
101, English Comp., Data Base Development and Nursing Assistant courses. The Board approved the
applications.

Donations: Kurt Krizan presented three donations for approval. $680 in school store supplies for SCMS
from Tumbleweed, Tom and Deb Boelter donated $S1000 for a coach bus to transport the Cross Country
Teams to State Competition, and JR Machine donated $250 for supplies to SCHS Rocketry Team. The Board
approved accepting the donations.

Interim Superintendent Krizan's Report:
Shout Outs to:
e The Girls and Boys Cross Country Teams. Girl's Team placed 6th and Boy's Team placed 13th at the State
Championship.
¢ These Shining Lives theater production wrapped up over the weekend. Congratulations to cast and crew!
o Mr. Peterson and the Brener staff/PTO/ and Brandy Hoffman/SROs for the successful Trunk or Treat event
which brought more than 500 kids and family members.
Future Shout Outs will be given at the beginning of school board meetings including staff and student
celebrations.

For more information about this meeting, including agendas, approved minutes and policy changes, click
here.
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